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Meeting News ~ August  2024   
Orientation: Catholic Doctrine/Morals and Apostles 
Creed (Cyndie)

Fraternity: Admonition 20 (Joe)

Prayer for Vocations
Oh, Good and Gracious God,
God of mercy, compassion,

generosity, and love,
As we live our lives today

in the model of St. Francis,
choosing daily to live the Gospel life,
Help us to help others hear Your call.
Help us to help others to recognize

their vocation as a Secular Franciscan
that You have already planted

in their heart.
Help us, so that together we all may 

work
to bring the Gospel to life.

Admonition 20 - On the good and the vain religious.

Blessed (is) he religious, who has not cheer and gladness 
except in the Lord's most holy discourses and works, and 
with these leads men forth to the love of God with joy and 
gladness (cf. Ps. 50:10). · Woe to him religious, who 
delights himself in idle and frivolous words and with these 
leads men to laugh.
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Wishing you a Birthday
Rich in Blessings…..

A Happy Birthday goes out to…

Bob Murray, OFS
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Thank you to those who retired from the 
council:  
We would like to recognize the previous members of 
the council(s) and applaud their dedication to the 
council itself and the fraternity; some for many years 
and many councils.  The fraternity would not be the 
amazing group that we are without you who served 
God so selflessly and for so long!  Thank you and God 
bless you!

From the new fraternity council: 
We are thrilled to serve God and our fraternity as its 
leaders for the term of 2024-2027. Our mission is to 
guide and animate our fraternity demonstrating to 
our fellow members and others what Jesus did:  to 
strive to bring peace and draw people to God by living 
the Gospel message. We must be ready to forgive, to 
comfort, and most of all to love. We must die to 
ourselves. Life to Gospel means we are to conform our 
life to Jesus' life. We are to love, suffer, pray, and 
forgive as He did. This is our way of life and we will 
continue as a council and fraternity to live out our, 
“Yes, this is what we want.”

 

The pictures that we had 
were few (or at least I didn’t 
receive a lot).  I must say that 
Kim is so incredibly joyful, 
her eyes were closed in every 
snap!  

What were we looking at?
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To our beloved Dan!  Thank you does not seem to sufficiently 
cover the selflessness you have demonstrated to our fraternity as a 
Spiritual Assistant over the span of many of years!  Your love for 
St. Francis and St. Clare are evident in the love, joy, and spirit 
filled knowledge you have shared and continue to share with all of 
us in our fraternity.  This love is carried into your home life as you 
care for your family and is especially evident in the care and 
devotion shown to Gloria.  Thank you, for being a mentor to 
many and a brother to all of us.  We look forward to the time we 
get to share with you.  

Fr. Marek Stybor, OFM Conv.
Our Lady of the Angels Province, USA.

Dan Abalos, OFS

I am excited to announce that Fr. Marek officially became our assigned 
Spiritual Assistant On July 27, 2024.  We welcome you to our family and 
look forward to your spirit filled insights!  The good friar has shared his bio:

Fr. Marek was born in Poland. He first met the friars as a teenager. Inspired 
by their love for God and their missionary zeal, he joined the Order in 1991. 
Fr. Marek’s call to be missionary led him to leave Poland for Kenya in 1995 
where he continued his priestly studies. He was ordained in 1999. Fr. Marek 
served the Order in Kenya and Tanzania as Vocation Director, Retreat 
Director, Postulant Director, and Parish Priest.  In 2004, Fr. Marek 
continued his missionary vocation in North America where he has been 
involved in parish ministry, youth ministry, and the formation of Franciscan 
novices. Fr. Marek has enjoyed ministry and fraternity with Secular 
Franciscans for many years. He especially treasures his experience of 
working as a campus minister at The Catholic University of America in 
Washington D.C. 

Fr. Marek holds a Bachelor of Sacred Theology from the Pontifical 
Urbaniana University, Rome, Italy; a Certificate in Franciscan Formation 
and Spiritual Direction from Franciscan International Study Centre, 
Canterbury, England; and a Masters of Arts Degree in Franciscan Sources 
from St. Bonaventure University, St. Bonaventure, NY, USA. Recently he 
was entrusted by the Conventual Franciscan Major Superiors in North 
America with serving as National Spiritual Assistant for the Secular 
Franciscans. He will be the Conventual Franciscan representative on the 
USA Conference of Spiritual  Assistants.  
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